
COUNCIL MEETING

July 11, 2006
The meeting was opened at 7:35pm with a study of Psalm 89. Present were Pastor Crown, Vicar Gregory, Burt Endsley, Steve Cwirla, Stephanie Newland, Ilona Gurske, and Shawn Leonard.

Pastor
· Pastor has declined President Newton’s request to serve on the Pacific MAC.

· Pastor has resigned from the position of pastoral advisor and “thank-you” letter writer for PAMS.

· Pastor is meeting with Carol Leonard to plan the next set of paraments.

· A sermon series on contemporary issues will be presented in August.
· Both Pastor and Vicar Gregory will be absent on July 23rd. The Elders will conduct a single service at 11am.

· Pastor is finishing catechesis with one adult student and beginning with another.

· Karen Gurske and the Chutor children will complete their first year of catechesis this fall.

· The Lutheran Institute for Education (LIFE) series will be held on Wednesdays from 7-8:30pm. The initial series begins on Sept. 6th and ends on Oct. 18th with a break on Oct 11th.
· Pastor has declined to chair the District’s Campus Ministry committee.

· Pastor is reordering the vicarage manual.

· Pastor will be at the Higher Things conference from July 16th-25th.

· Pastor asks the Council to consider substituting a CPH leadership study for a couple of months in place of the usual study of Psalms.

· Elections for the 2007 synodical convention will be held on Oct 8th.

Minutes from last month’s Council meeting were read and accepted.
Vicar
· Trinity will become a “Christ on Campus” chapter in addition to remaining a Lutheran Student Fellowship chapter.

· The Vicar asks the congregation to keep Michelle Rueffer and Christina Barnes in our prayers as they prepare for their weddings.

· VBS has 54 students pre-registered and 7 classes organized.
Vice President
· DSL has been successfully installed in the church office.

Elders
· The Elders have agreed upon a reimbursement schedule for guest organists.

· The Elders are considering reinstating a non-communion service once or twice a month and reinstituting children sermons.

· Shawn Reardon reports that casting of the Luther’s Rose is proceeding. Shawn expects the casting to be done by September.
Campus Ministry
· The Board has moved its account into the church’s system.
· Trinity will run the same advertisement for the same price in the Stanford phone book this year.
· A total of  4 Youth Group movie nights are planned for July and August.
Stewardship
· The Board needs to discuss the logistics of the new Barnabas Fund.
Treasurer
· ~$110,000 in income thru June.
· ~$117,000 in expenses thru June.
· ~$126,000 was budgeted thru June.
· The 80th Anniversary account has received ~$1,000 in gifts. $400 in the budget’s social activity fund will also be applied to the 80th Anniversary costs.
New Business
· A cake needs to be arranged for the new vicar’s welcome on August 20th.
· The annual church picnic is tentatively set for Oct 1st.

· We should post a “facilities use” form on our website.
Meeting adjourned at 9:06pm.
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